
 

 

 

 

 

Term Two, Week 8 

June 3rd, 2024 
 

From Susan’s Desk  Leadership and Management News 
Dear Families,   
 

Thank you to those families that came to help last Friday afternoon. We managed to clear out the storage shed 

and make room for when the new furniture arrives. We are so blessed to be part of such a supportive 

community that is willing to help out. This builds the connection between home and school, which further 

supports all students in our learning community.  
 

The Australian Early Development Census (AEDC) is a national data collection of early childhood 

development. The AEDC ensures the right kind of support, services and resources is available to all children 

and families. For our Prep students, Miss Sarah will begin this data collection shortly. Further information will 

be emailed to prep families and there is a flyer attracted to this newsletter.   
 

If your child is sick or absent, you are required to notify the school as soon as 

possible on the day of absence, through PAM or calling the front office.  

 Notifying the school of your child’s absence either prior to, or on the day that 

they will be away, helps ensure the safety and wellbeing of children and will 

fulfil your legal responsibility. 
 

All Victorian schools are required to contact parents/carers as soon as practicable on the same day of an 

unexplained student absence. If your child is absent on a particular day and you have not contacted the school 

to explain why, the absence will be marked as unexplained. 
 

This system also promotes daily school attendance. Going to school every day is the single most important part 

of your child’s education, they learn new things every day – missing school puts them behind. 
 

Please return the Student code of Conduct and Parent Code of Conduct as soon as possible to 

your classroom teacher. If you wish to help out please return the Child Safe Code of Conduct 

with a copy of your WWCC to the front office. 
 

 

COOKIE DOUGH UPDATE 
 

Thank you to the 25 students that have already signed up and begun selling the 

cookie dough. So far we have sold 83 tubs! Let’s see more students sign up to win 

some incredible prizes and to support our efforts in raising the $20,00 needed for 

our 2025 wellbeing pod!  

 

 

 

Have a great week 

Susan 
 

 

We acknowledge the traditional owners of the land that St Margaret's is located on, 
the Wathaurong people. We pay our respects to Elders past, present and emerging 

and acknowledge the importance of Aboriginal culture in all the work we do. 
  
 

All students attending St Margaret's Primary School have the right to feel safe. The care, safety and wellbeing of children 
and young people is a fundamental responsibility of all within our school. St Margaret's is a culturally safe environment in 
which the diverse and unique identities and experiences of all children and young people are respected and valued.  
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Calendar of Events   (new items in bold) 

Term 2 
June 

Tuesday, June 4th   Social Justice Leadership excursion to the Immigration Museum 

Thursday, June 6th   Eye Test Screening Years 1, 3, 6 

Friday, June 7th   Donut day 

Friday, June 7th   Assembly – 1/2 presenting 

Monday, June 10th   King's Birthday Public Holiday  

Tuesday, June 11th   Bully Zero Whole School Incursion 

Wednesday, June 12th  Prep Excursion - Werribee Zoo 

Wednesday, June 12th  Division Soccer – selected students 

Wednesday, June 19th,  Cookie Orders close 

Wednesday, June 19th  Division Teeball – selected students 

Thursday, June 20th    Prep/1/2 Non Eucharist Mass at St. Margaret’s Church 9.15am 

Friday, June 21st   P&F special lunch 

Friday, June 21st   Assembly – Prep presenting 

Thursday, June 27th    Years 3-6 Mass at St. Margaret’s Church 9.15am 

Thursday, June 27th   Reports go home 

Friday, June 28th   Final day of Term 2. 1.30pm dismissal 

 

Term 3 
July 

Monday, July 15th   First Day of Term 3 

Tuesday, July 23rd    P&F lunch  - Cheer Truck  

Tuesday, July 23rd    Grandparents’ Day 

Tuesday, July 30th   School Board 7pm 
 

August  
Wednesday, August 14th  Book Week Dress-up day. Theme: "Reading is Magic" 

Friday, August 16th   School Closure Day - Staff Professional Learning 

Sunday, August 18th    Sacrament of First Eucharist 2.30pm 

Monday, August 19th  3 way Conversations – 2pm-6pm 

Tuesday, August 20th 3 way Conversations – 4pm-6pm   

Friday, August 30th   Donuts with Dad 8am 

    Raffle draw 

    Father’s Day Stall 

Saturday, August 31st   P&F Bake Sale  
 

September 
Tuesday, September 3rd   School Board 7pm 

Friday, September 6th   Italian Day   

    P&F pizza lunch 

Thursday, September 12th  R U OK? & Footy Colours Day 

    P&F Pie lunch 

    Longest kick event 

Tuesday, September 20th  Final day of Term 3. 1.30pm dismissal 

 
 



 

 
 

Calendar of Events   (new items in bold) 

Term 4 
October 

Monday, October 7th   First Day of Term 4 

Tuesday, October 15th  School Board 7pm 

Monday, October 21st  School Closure Day - Staff Professional Learning 

Wednesday, October 30th  Year 5 /6 Camp - Anglesea (until Friday, November 1st) 
 

November  
Monday, November 4th  School Closure Day 

Tuesday, November 5th  Melbourne Cup public holiday 

Thursday, November 21st  Sacrament of First Reconciliation: 12 noon 
 

December 

Friday, December 6th   School Closure Day - Staff Professional Learning 

Tuesday, December 10th  School Board 7pm 

Thursday, December 12th  Whole School Carols Evening 

Tuesday, December 17th   Final day of Term 4. 1.30pm dismissal 

 

 
By the tender mercy of our 

God, the dawn from on high 

will break upon us, 
 

to give light to those who sit 

in darkness and in the shadow 

of death, 

to guide our feet into the way 

of peace.” 

 Luke 1:78-79 
 

 

 

A Prayer in Winter 
 

Lord God, You see the darkness we face in this world. The winter days can make 

us feel the heaviness even more than usual. Thank You for not leaving us in the 

shadow of sin and death. You did not leave us without hope. When our hearts 

are filled with sorrow and angst over all the brokenness we see, help us to look 

to Jesus and hope in Him. He is the light shining into the darkest places. He is 

the One who can redeem all things. He can bring the peace and restoration our 

hearts longs for. I praise You that the darkness will not overcome His light. 

 

St Margaret’s Primary School 

83 St Albans Road 

East Geelong 3219 

        Ph 5229 7453    

Principal: Susan Perks sperks@smgeelongeast.com.au  

 

Office Manager: Anne Miller amiller@smgeelongeast.com.au  
 

Business Manager: Libby Fitzgerald lfitzgerald@smgeelongeast.com.au 
 

Parish Priest: Father Jim Clarke  frj@stmarysgeelong.com.au 
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Student News   
Reconciliation Liturgy 

Yr 5/6 participated in a reconciliation liturgy led by the 2024 Fire Carriers on Wednesday. The reflection task 

was how we can use our hands to strengthen our relationship with Aboriginal and Torres Strait peoples.  We 

aim to build a renewed relationship with Indigenous peoples based on the recognition of rights, respect and 

partnership. “Now more than ever.” 
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